
 

 

 
Fire Station #108-7688 E. Big Cottonwood Road    Date: February 10, 2020 

Presiding: Barbara Cameron              Time: 7:00 p.m 
    

ANNOUNCEMENTS 

       ▪ CENSUS is coming to your mailbox on March 18. Respond online by April 1
st
 

       ▪ Brighton Institute-Stars of the Winter Sky ▪ February 20 ▪ 6:30 pm ▪ Fire Station #108 

       ▪ HB298-Noise Ordinance-Requires mufflers to be inspected annually. We need your support! 
 

MINUTES        January 13, 2020  

        

FINANCIALS     Checking $3,027.48   Savings $29,946.51  

 

REPORTS 

 UPD Report   Lee Arnold 

 Conditional Use Application Jim Nakamura 

8071 Millicentview Place 

Dustin Armstrong 

 

BUSINESS     

 ACCT     Doug Fry 

 Town of Brighton  

 Resort Updates    

 

    

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

   
 

 
 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Agenda Big Cottonwood Community Council 

 

Brighton Institute 

Meeting 
 

DATE:    February 10, 2019 

TIME:     6 pm   

PLACE:   Fire Station 108  
 

SUBSCRIBE TO  

THE BRIGHTON 

INSTITUTE! 

Click here:  
https://www.thebrighto
ninstitute.org/subscribe/  
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

Canyon Service Numbers 
 

 

Sheriff Dispatch  801-743-7000 

SLCo 24-Hr Contact 385-468-6101 

Sanitation/Trash  385-468-6325 

Watershed  801-483-6884 

Forest Service  801-236-3400 

Sewer District   801-558-9891 

Road Conditions          511 

Report Power Outage  877-548-3768 

CenturyLink Outage 385-414-2077 

Trees on Power Lines 888-221-7070 

Public Lands Information   801-466-6411 

Utah Avalanche Center 801-524-5304 

Avalanche Hotline 888-999-4019 

Flood Control  385-468-6600 

UPD Graffiti Hotline 385-468-9769 

Zoning Enforcement 385-468-6700 

Bear Sightings  801-491-5678 

Poison Control  800-222-1222 

Tow Truck Paul Nell 801-403-6186 

Tow Truck Dan Knopp 801-244-0366 
 

 
 
 

To Register for Reverse 911 
  • Go to www.vecc9-1-1.com 
  • Choose VOIP on the menu  
  • Click Create a New User 
  • Fill in the Add User boxes 
  • Click Add 
  • Type your email and cell number  

 

Reverse 9-1-1 

The Big Cottonwood 

Emergency Operations 

Committee encourages 

everyone to register for 

Reverse 911 

notifications in case of 

an emergency. Go to: 
 

http://www.vecc9-

1-1.com/voip-

registration/ 

 

BCCA 2019 BUDGET SUMMARY 

Income:    $1,967-SLCounty       $635-Dues 
 

Expense:   $50 Registrations       $101.43-Emergency Ops 

                   $1,177- 4
th
 of July     $1,617-Newsletters 

                   $213-Marathon Volunteer Breakfasts 
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ATTENDANCE  BOARD MEMBERS: Jorgensen, Despain, Fry,  Doyle, Nichols, Hatch, Malone, Loken, Derr, Keigley, Buxton, Anderson, 
Cameron  GUESTS: Leroy Arnold, Chelsie Bryner, Karl Bryner, Donna Conway, Jane Martain, Dena Hull, Cindy Dorney, Richard 
Dorney, Jim Keener  
 

ANNOUNCEMENTS 
       ▪ Snow Sticker Registration ▪ Jan. 14 ▪ 8 am-4:45 pm ▪ UDOT Maintenance Shed (6601 S 3000 E) 
       ▪ Brighton Institute-Avalanches of the Wasatch ▪ Jan. 16 ▪ 6:30 pm ▪ Fire Station #108 
       ▪ ACCT Training ▪ Sat, Jan 18 ▪ 8:30 am - 2 pm ▪ County Complex, North Bldg. Auditorium 
       ▪ Short Term Rentals Meeting ▪ Jan. 21 ▪ 2 pm ▪ MSD Offices at County Complex, Room N3-930 
       ▪ Brighton Institute-Geology of Big Cottonwood ▪ Jan. 23 ▪ 6:30 pm ▪ Fire Station #108 
 

MINUTES   The Minutes of the meeting of November 11, 2019 were approved as submitted. 
       

UPD - Lee Arnold reported that the snow sticker registration went well. There were 166 calls for service last month, including 3 

burglaries in Cardiff, and 2 felony arrests for those burglaries. The Graffiti Enforcement Task Force has $31,000 left to spend through 

June 30, 2020. Lee would like to see the Brighton Round About used fully to improve traffic flow. He noted that lack of snow tires 

continues to be a traffic issue. The rental car companies are the worst offenders. Ed Tohill will be the new Canyon Patrol Day 

Sergeant (801.759.3028). 
 

Conditional Use - The Council unanimously recommended that Richard Dorney’s application for a short term rental be approved. It 

was also recommended that he post a sheet of Short Term Rental Guidelines developed by BCCA, including a Roofalanche warning 

that was added to the Rental Guidelines. Brooke Derr and Don Despain abstained from the vote. 
 

BCCA Elections  – The following people were unanimously elected to serve as BCCA officers: 

President-Barbara Cameron; 1
st
 Vice-President-Don Despain; 2

nd
 Vice-President-Tom Loken; Secretary-Jeanette Sawaya; Treasurer-

Greg Hatch; Doug Fry-ACCT Representative. 

The following people were unanimously appointed to serve on the BCCA Board of Directors: 

Members-At-Large: Cyle Buxton, Carolyn Keigley, and Alternate John Anderson 

Ski Resort Representatives: Randy Doyle (Brighton Resort), and Kim Mayhew (Solitude Mountain Resort) 
  
ACCT - Doug Fry handed out a comprehensive update on 2019 ACCT meetings, and noted what an active and interesting group it is. 

He urged everyone to attend the Annual ACCT Training on January 18. 
 

Town of Brighton - Carolyn Keigley reported that the Town has rented 2 office spaces at Fire Station #108. The Town meetings will 

be at 6:30 pm on the 1
st
 Monday of the Month in January, February, and March, then change to the 1

st
 Tuesday of the Month in April-

December. Jenna noted that the Town is close to launching a website (Brighton.utah.gov). Attorney Polly McLean is writing the 

Town’s Municipal Code. Nate Rockwood was hired to help with budget administration.  
 

Other Business - Steve Jorgensen noted that we need to re-evaluate BCCA’s position in the canyon. We should try to recruit more 

secondary homeowners to serve with BCCA. Jim Keener asked about the effectiveness of the new Solitude parking situation. Randy 

reported that the busses are full, and they run 4 extra busses at night to be sure all skiers are out of the canyon on time. Solitude’s lot is 

full, but many people park on the highway. Lee Arnold reported that they have been towing cars (the tow fee is around $350). 
 

Resort Updates - Randy Doyle reported that the Brighton Parking & Travel App is up and running. He urged residents to follow the 

parking attendants’ directions so that the lot can be filled efficiently. They have 22 Parkies, and usually post a couple at Redman 

Campground on busy days to warn people to turn around if there’s no parking. Only a few actually do. Overnight parking in the 

Brighton Store lot causes big headaches for plowing. If you need to park there, please arrange it with the Brighton crew before 

parking. Carolyn and Greg will send out an email to the Forest Glen HOA list about the Store parking request. Don Despain suggested 

that a Shuttle Sign be posted in the Store lot to show where the bus can be boarded. Randy noted that January will be very busy. 

UDOT will fly drones in the canyon on Monday, January 20 for their EIS study. Fireworks are on January 24!! The Youth Ski League 

Race is on January 25. 
 

The meeting was adjourned at 8:30 pm 

 

Big Cottonwood Community Council 
Big Cottonwood Canyon Fire Station #108 
Presiding: Barbara Cameron  
 

Minutes 

January 13, 2020 
Call Order: 7pm 


